
Selectmen’s minutes of meeting February 24, 2020 
 
Members present: Mark Newman, Brian O’Rourke, George Riley, 
   Dolores Harasyko, Admin. Asst. 
 
Members absent: Joanne Grybosh 
 
Called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
Meeting is being recorded 
 
There are no minutes available, they will be ready next week. 
 
Purchase orders reviewed. They will not be signed as there is insufficient information. 
 
Brian disclosed the Open Meeting Law complaint received from Alex Bowman pertaining to 
insufficient specificity for executive session, insufficient specificity for open session, failure to 
release open session minutes within 10 days upon request, failure to review executive session 
minutes and release within 10 days upon request and meeting minutes lacking sufficient detail. 
We will have a response prepared for next week. 
 
Motion by Brian, second by Mark, passed unanimously to accept the letter of resignation from 
Kim Spring resigning from Animal Control Officer and Inspector of Animals effective March 31, 
2020. 
 
We will table items 5 & 6, Selectmen’s updates and Town Manager updates. 
 
Future agenda items: 
Response to the open meeting law complaint 
Update from town counsel regarding the Tarasuk Cannabis project 
 
Topics not reasonably anticipated by the Chair: 
Nina Carr thanked the Selectmen and Librarian Theresa Spohnholz for their support of the 
playgroup venture. Nina is discontinuing the playgroup in Sandisfield and joining the playgroup 
in Monterey. She has had only one child attending playgroup in Sandisfield. 
 
Mail reviewed 
Warrants reviewed and signed 
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 
 
_______________________ 
Mark Newman 
 
_______________________ 
Brian O’Rourke 
 
_______________________ 
George Riley 


